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1 17 CFR 145.9. 
2 44 U.S.C. 3512, 5 CFR 1320.5(b)(2)(i) and 1320.8 

(b)(3)(vi). 

Please find this particular information 
collection by selecting ‘‘Currently under 
30-day Review—Open for Public 
Comments’’ or by using the website’s 
search function. Comments can be 
entered electronically by clicking on the 
‘‘comment’’ button next to the 
information collection on the ‘‘OIRA 
Information Collections Under Review’’ 
page, or the ‘‘View ICR—Agency 
Submission’’ page. A copy of the 
supporting statement for the collection 
of information discussed herein may be 
obtained by visiting https://
www.reginfo.gov/public/do/PRAMain. 

In addition to the submission of 
comments to https://Reginfo.gov as 
indicated above, a copy of all comments 
submitted to OIRA may also be 
submitted to the Commodity Futures 
Trading Commission (the 
‘‘Commission’’ or ‘‘CFTC’’) by clicking 
on the ‘‘Submit Comment’’ box next to 
the descriptive entry for OMB Control 
No. 3038–0025, at https://
comments.cftc.gov/FederalRegister/ 
PublicInfo.aspx. 

Or by either of the following methods: 
• Mail: Christopher Kirkpatrick, 

Secretary of the Commission, 
Commodity Futures Trading 
Commission, Three Lafayette Centre, 
1155 21st Street NW, Washington, DC 
20581. 

• Hand Delivery/Courier: Same as 
Mail above. 

All comments must be submitted in 
English, or if not, accompanied by an 
English translation. Comments 
submitted to the Commission should 
include only information that you wish 
to make available publicly. If you wish 
the Commission to consider information 
that you believe is exempt from 
disclosure under the Freedom of 
Information Act, a petition for 
confidential treatment of the exempt 
information may be submitted according 
to the procedures established in § 145.9 
of the Commission’s regulations.1 The 
Commission reserves the right, but shall 
have no obligation, to review, pre- 
screen, filter, redact, refuse or remove 
any or all of your submission from 
https://www.cftc.gov that it may deem to 
be inappropriate for publication, such as 
obscene language. All submissions that 
have been redacted or removed that 
contain comments on the merits of the 
ICR will be retained in the public 
comment file and will be considered as 
required under the Administrative 
Procedure Act and other applicable 
laws, and may be accessible under the 
Freedom of Information Act. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Frank Walsh, Alternate Designated 

Agency Ethics Official, Office of the 
General Counsel, Commodity Futures 
Trading Commission, (202) 418–6250; 
email: FWalsh@cftc.gov, and refer to 
OMB Control No. 3038–0025. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

Title: Practice by Former Members 
and Employees of the Commission 
(OMB Control No. 3038–0025). This is 
a request for an extension of a currently 
approved information collection. 

Abstract: Commission Rule 140.735–6 
governs the practice before the 
Commission of former members and 
employees of the Commission and is 
intended to ensure that the Commission 
is aware of any existing conflict of 
interest. The rule, at 17 CFR 140.735– 
6(e), requires former members and 
employees who are employed or 
retained to represent any person before 
the Commission within two years of 
their separation from the CFTC, to file 
a brief written statement with the 
Commission’s Office of the General 
Counsel. The proposed rule was 
promulgated pursuant to the 
Commission’s rulemaking authority 
contained in Section 8a(5) of the 
Commodity Exchange Act, 7 U.S.C. 
12a(5) (1994), as amended. 

An agency may not conduct or 
sponsor, and a person is not required to 
respond to, a collection of information 
unless it displays a currently valid OMB 
control number.2 On November 7, 2022, 
the Commission published in the 
Federal Register notice of the proposed 
extension of this information collection 
and provided 60 days for public 
comment on the proposed extension, 87 
FR 67022 (‘‘60-Day Notice’’). The 
Commission did not receive any 
comments on the 60-Day Notice. 

Burden Statement: The respondent 
burden for this collection is estimated to 
average 0.10 hours per response to file 
the brief written statement. This 
estimate includes the time needed to 
review instructions, utilize technology 
and systems for the purposes of 
collecting, validating, verifying, 
processing and disclosing information, 
and adjust/update existing methods to 
comply with any previously applicable 
instructions and requirements. 

Estimated Number of Respondents: 
20. 

Estimated Average Burden Hours Per 
Respondent: 0.10. 

Estimated Total Annual Burden 
Hours: 2. 

Frequency of Collection: On occasion. 
There are no capital costs or operating 

and maintenance costs associated with 
this collection. 

(Authority: 44 U.S.C. 3501 et seq.) 

Dated: January 26, 2023. 
Robert Sidman, 
Deputy Secretary of the Commission. 
[FR Doc. 2023–01919 Filed 1–30–23; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6351–01–P 

CORPORATION FOR NATIONAL AND 
COMMUNITY SERVICE 

Agency Information Collection 
Activities; Submission to the Office of 
Management and Budget for Review 
and Approval; Comment Request; 
Disability Accommodation 
Reimbursement Request Form 

AGENCY: Corporation for National and 
Community Service. 
ACTION: Notice of Information 
Collection; request for comment. 

SUMMARY: The Corporation for National 
and Community Service, operating as 
AmeriCorps, has submitted a public 
information collection request (ICR) 
entitled Disability Accommodation 
Reimbursement Request Form for 
review and approval in accordance with 
the Paperwork Reduction Act. 
DATES: Written comments must be 
submitted to the individual and office 
listed in the ADDRESSES section by 
March 2, 2023. 
ADDRESSES: Written comments and 
recommendations for the proposed 
information collection should be sent 
within 30 days of publication of this 
notice to www.reginfo.gov/public/do/ 
PRAMain. Find this particular 
information collection by selecting 
‘‘Currently under 30-day Review—Open 
for Public Comments’’ or by using the 
search function. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Copies of this ICR, with applicable 
supporting documentation, may be 
obtained by calling AmeriCorps, 
Sharron Tendai at 202–606–3904 or by 
email to stendai@cns.gov. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The OMB 
is particularly interested in comments 
which: 

• Evaluate whether the proposed 
collection of information is necessary 
for the proper performance of the 
functions of CNCS, including whether 
the information will have practical 
utility; 

• Evaluate the accuracy of the 
agency’s estimate of the burden of the 
proposed collection of information, 
including the validity of the 
methodology and assumptions; 

• Propose ways to enhance the 
quality, utility, and clarity of the 
information to be collected; and 
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• Propose ways to minimize the 
burden of the collection of information 
on those who are to respond, including 
through the use of appropriate 
automated, electronic, mechanical, or 
other technological collection 
techniques or other forms of information 
technology. 

Comments 
A 60-day notice requesting public 

comment was published in the Federal 
Register on November, 14, 2022 at Vol. 
87 FR 68139. This comment period 
ended January 19, 2023. Three public 
comments were received in response to 
that notice. One anonymous commenter 
generally said AmeriCorps should make 
it easier for organizations providing 
accommodations to be reimbursed, but 
did not provide any specific suggestions 
for how to do so. Another commenter 
supported the comments from the third 
commenter and in particular 
highlighted that AmeriCorps’ estimated 
time burden is unrealistic. AmeriCorps 
has adjusted its time burden estimate in 
response to these comments, increasing 
the time per response from 9 minutes to 
20 minutes as suggested. A few 
comments related to funding processes 
and the provision of training on 
diversity inclusion and accommodation, 
which are beyond the scope of this 
information collection request. 
Comments also requested updating the 
form to reflect AmeriCorps’ branding 
and specifying the point of contact is at 
the prime level. AmeriCorps has 
incorporated these changes into the 
form and is investigating the feasibility 
of changing the form to a web-based 
form, as suggested. 

Title of Collection: Disability 
Accommodation Reimbursement 
Request Form. 

OMB Control Number: 3045–0179. 
Type of Review: Renewal. 
Respondents/Affected Public: 

Individuals, Businesses, Organizations, 
State, Local and Tribal Governments. 

Total Estimated Number of Annual 
Responses: 20. 

Total Estimated Number of Annual 
Burden Hours: 7. 

Abstract: AmeriCorps grantees 
provide the information to request 
reimbursement for services associated 
with reasonable accommodation of 
AmeriCorps service members. The 
information will be collected 
electronically via email by submission 
of this form and the receipt(s) for 
services. AmeriCorps seeks to renew the 
current information collection without 
revisions. The information collection 
will be used in the same manner as the 
existing application. AmeriCorps also 
seeks to continue using the current 

application until the revised application 
is approved by OMB. The current 
application is due to expire on January 
31, 2023. 

Margery Ansara, 
Acting Chief of Program Operations. 
[FR Doc. 2023–01957 Filed 1–30–23; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6050–28–P 

DEPARTMENT OF DEFENSE 

Department of the Air Force 

[ARQ–221128A–PL] 

Notice of Intent To Grant Partially 
Exclusive Patent License 

AGENCY: Department of The Air Force, 
Department of Defense. 
ACTION: Notice of intent. 

SUMMARY: Pursuant to the Bayh-Dole Act 
and implementing regulations, the 
Department of the Air Force hereby 
gives notice of its intent to grant a 
partially exclusive in the field of 
Structural components and/or 
applications assisting in the 
manufacturing of structural components 
that operate in extreme environments 
and experience structural dynamic 
loading during operations to Hyphen 
Innovations, a limited liability 
corporation having a place of business 
at 4231 Pennywood Drive, Beavercreek, 
OH 45430. 
DATES: Written objections must be filed 
no later than fifteen (15) calendar days 
after the date of publication of this 
Notice. 

ADDRESSES: Submit written objections to 
Joshua Laravie, AFRL/RQSP, 2130 8TH 
ST, B20045 R1501, Wright-Patterson 
AFB, OH 45433; or Email: Afrl.rq.orta@
us.af.mil. Include Docket No. ARQ– 
221128A–PL in the subject line of the 
message. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Joshua Laravie, AFRL/RQSP, 2130 8TH 
ST, B20045 R1501, Wright-Patterson 
AFB, OH 45433; or Email: Afrl.rq.orta@
us.af.mil. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

Abstract of Patent 

Methods, architectures, mechanisms 
and/or apparatus configured to 
manufacture a component (and 
components manufactured thereby) by 
optimizing a location of an internal 
feature of the component to be 
manufactured using powder fusion 
additive manufacturing (PFAM) based 
on an energy release rate being 
proportional to the third derivative of a 
component shape function and the 

shape function itself; the internal 
feature comprising one or more cavities 
having unfused powder disposed 
therein to provide vibration dampening. 

Intellectual Property 

U.S. Patent No. 11,305,352 by Onome 
Scott-Emuakpor et al. and entitled 
Powder fused components with unique 
internal structures for damping. 

The Department of the Air Force may 
grant the prospective license unless a 
timely objection is received that 
sufficiently shows the grant of the 
license would be inconsistent with the 
Bayh-Dole Act or implementing 
regulations. A competing application for 
a patent license agreement, completed 
in compliance with 37 CFR 404.8 and 
received by the Air Force within the 
period for timely objections, will be 
treated as an objection and may be 
considered as an alternative to the 
proposed license. 

Authority: 35 U.S.C. 209; 37 CFR 404. 

Tommy W. Lee, 
Acting Air Force Federal Register Liaison 
Officer. 
[FR Doc. 2023–01909 Filed 1–30–23; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 5001–10–P 

DEPARTMENT OF DEFENSE 

Department of the Air Force 

[ARV–221214A–JA] 

Notice of Intent To Grant Exclusive 
Patent License With a Joint Ownership 
Agreement 

AGENCY: Department of the Air Force, 
Department of Defense. 
ACTION: Notice of intent. 

SUMMARY: Pursuant to the Bayh-Dole Act 
and implementing regulations, the 
Department of the Air Force hereby 
gives notice of its intent to grant an 
exclusive patent license with a joint 
ownership agreement to UNM 
Rainforest Innovations (f/k/a 
STC.UNM), an organization having the 
primary function of managing 
inventions on behalf of the University of 
New Mexico (see 37 CFR 401.14(k)), 
having a place of business at 101 
Broadway Blvd., NE, Suite 1100, 
Albuquerque, New Mexico 87102. 
DATES: Written objections must be filed 
no later than fifteen (15) calendar days 
after the date of publication of this 
Notice. 

ADDRESSES: Submit written objections to 
Gabriel Mounce or Melissa Ortiz, AFRL/ 
RV ORTA, 3550 Aberdeen Ave SE, 
Kirtland AFB, NM 87117–5776; or 
Email: AFRL.RDOX.OrgBox@us.af.mil. 
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